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Greetings to all Richmond hospital employees, private partners and all stakehold-

ers, it is that time of the year where we are reflecting and we see all the good 

work done in the year 2022 and indeed we have achieved a lot. The facility had 

many successes in infrastructure and administration, the level of care is applaud-

ed and appreciated by healthcare users.   

It is with great pleasure to announce to the community of Richmond that we have 

officially opened as a District Hospital as of the 1 December 2022. Though the 

facility is not yet a fully fledged District hospital, we have started by opening the 

Medical Ward.  The Management  would like to thank the employees, board 

members, organised labour, UMgungundlovu district team,  and task team for the 

commissioning Of Richmond District Hospital and its Convener Acting District 

Director Dr T Zulu. I would like to assure the Richmond community that the fa-

cility will do what ever it takes to ensure that soon we will have other services up 

and running like dental, eye clinic and MOU.   

We wish you all  a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  To those who will 

be travelling, safe travels and remember not to drink and drive and speed kills .  

Mrs S Ranjoomia : Acting CEO  
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District hospital phase:1  
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Richmond hospital, previously known as Richmond Chest/ TB hospital was reno-

vated into a COVID-19 Isolation during Covid years.  Richmond hospital has now 

been pronounced and functioning as a District hospital. 

The 1st of December 2022 was a historical day both for the community of Rich-

mond and Richmond staff, where phase 1 Of the District Hospital (Medical Ser-

vices) was kicked in. The Acting District Director Dr T Zulu was present to com-

memorate this event, where she outlined the positive impact of Richmond Hospi-

tal rendering a District Health Services Package. 

The program of the opening was led by the District Director accompanied by the 

members of the KZN Chamber, District as well as head office officials.  

When the District director was addressing the employees, she emphasised the im-

portance of quality of care, staff attitude and maintaining the institutions facade. 

The chamber members indicated that they were extremely proud of how the pro-

ject was conducted leading to the big event of opening the hospital to help the 

community of Richmond.  

UMgungundlovu health District Director Dr T Zulu with red top and Mrs S Ranjoomia the Acting Chief Execu-

tive Officer on her left.  
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District hospital phase:1 pics 

Observing the World AIDS Day 
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District hospital phase:1 pics 

Walk about at Richmond District Hospital 

A walk-about took place and all who were present were satisfied with the infra-

structure and agreed that patients would benefit from this kind of  institution.  

Please read on for information of what Richmond District has to offer during 

Phase 1, as well as what we looking forward to in the future. 
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Heritage day  

02 

Isibhedlela saseRichmond sibungaze usuku lwamagugu ngentokozo enkulu. Lapha 

abasebenzi besisbhedlela bonke bebegida ingoma bevunule beconca. Lomcimbi 

ububanjwe zingu-21 September 2022, khona ngaphakathi ehholo lokuhlangana. 

Abaphathi badlulisa ukubonga okukhulu kubo bonke abalekelela ukuba lolusuku 

lube impumelelo, sithi nje “nangokuzayo niqhubeke nisekele yonke imicimbi 

eyenziwayo lapha esibhedlela”.   
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Heritage day celebration cont.  
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Wellness day Celebration    
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The hospital had a wellness day on  27 October 2022, this team building was organised by 

Ms Nonhlakanipho Nqana (OHN). The activities included relay, blind folded water game,  

X and O games, hula-hoop chain etc. The day was filled with joy and happiness as the em-

ployees had fun when playing games. The Hospital sports ground was utilized for the 

games.  Over 70 staff participated in this event and we would like to thank all who made the 

day a success.      
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Durban Road, Richmond, 3780  
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